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Dear Mistletoe, 

After five years in 
Mistletoe Heights 
and two years as 
vice president in the 
MH neighborhood 
association, I’ve 
jumped in the 
president’s role and 
Corey has shifted to 
VP. Different seasons 
allow for more 
space and time, and 
I couldn’t be more 
excited to help serve 
the neighborhood in 
this capacity! 

Like many of you, this neighborhood has continued to draw 
me in! I still remember moving into our home August of 2015, 
five months pregnant with our first son, Schaeffer. After he 
was born mid-December, we had Christmas carols being sung 
at our door as we held our newborn. It’s a scene etched in 
my memory. 

I know it sounds idyllic, but my family has grown to love 
Mistletoe Heights for so many reasons: the self-proclaimed 
“Morphy Mob” (35+ kids that play together daily and parents 
who look after each other’s kids at a moment’s notice), seeing 

moms and dads walk their kids down and back from Lily B., and 
the strong neighborhood relationships that continue to flourish 
whether they’ve lived here one year or fifty. Just the other day, 
I met a gentleman who’s been mowing his neighbor’s grass and 
alley for decades — small acts of service and relationships are 
often the fabric of this neighborhood.

To that end, there’s much I’d love to see to foster what makes 
this neighborhood so wonderful ... YOU. If I had a theme that 
I’d love to lean into this year, it’s to have a voice and exercise it. 
We need participation and for you to vocalize ideas, concerns, 
thoughts, opinions, etc. I can guarantee you a few things: 

1.	Your voice and participation WILL make this neighborhood 
better. For you, your neighbors and Fort Worth!

2.	If you aren’t already, you’ll be amazed at the talent, 
	 creativity, curiosity and stories of your neighbors who make 

up the ‘hood!
3.	There will be disagreements as to what ideas are best, or 

actionable, but I know that we will find a way forward and 
get to a better solution than when we started!

 
I’m inviting you and asking you to show up. It doesn’t have to 
be every time, or at everything, but I’d love for you to have a 
voice in what happens in our neighborhood. I look forward to 
sharing more with you over the coming months, hearing your 
stories, history and ideas.

Looking forward to it, 
Mark Philpot

A Message from the New MHA President

Historic overlay helps preserve 
character of the neighborhood

Mistletoe Heights is a historic neighborhood, dating from the 1910s.
   Wishing to preserve its architectural heritage and identity, most of the neighborhood is 
included in a historic overlay.
   Any alterations or additions to the structures should be submitted to the neighborhood 
Historic Preservation Committee and must be approved by the city of Fort Worth’s 
Historic & Cultural Landmarks Commission (HCLC).
   Neighborhood Historic Preservation Committee: Roger Ross, 817-372-6865, or Susan 
Willis, 817-924-4000
   Historic & Cultural Landmarks Commission: Murray Miller, 817-392-8574, or Justin 
Newhart, 817-392-8037. The commission meets the second Monday of the month.
   For further information, please refer to the Mistletoe Heights website, 
www.mistletoeheights.org, and click on Historic Guidelines.

By Mark Philpot

February/March 2020www.mistletoeheights.org

MISTLETOEEXPRESS
A FRONT PORCH COMMUNITY IN A HISTORIC DISTRICT

Mark Philpot, President, and family
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Mark your calendars and get your Easter basket! The annual 
Mistletoe Heights Easter Egg Hunt will be held at Newby 
Park on Saturday, April 11th at 10:00 a.m. Those who want 
to participate will need to deliver two dozen plastic eggs filled 
with age appropriate candy or toys to 2341 W. Magnolia 
Avenue by Thursday, April 9th. Be sure to put your child’s age, 
name and telephone number on the bag. Remember to bring 
your Easter basket and camera to the Egg Hunt. Rumor has it 
that the Easter Bunny will be making an appearance!  

All neighbors are welcome to come to Newby Park Saturday 
morning and watch the Egg Hunt. Coffee, juice and bagels will 
be provided, compliments of the neighborhood association. 
For more information, call Susan Pressley at (817) 308-1484.

If it rains, the Easter Egg Hunt will be rescheduled for 2:00 
p.m., and if it is still raining, the hunt will be canceled and your 
eggs can be picked up at 2341 W. Magnolia.

Hop on Over to the Easter Egg Hunt 

We live in a great neighborhood. We all know it, and we don’t 
need proof. But my wife and I were recipients of good deeds 
from three great neighbors, and we want to tell you about it.

We live at the corner of Mistletoe Avenue and Forest Park 
Boulevard. As you would expect, living on the “S” curve 
for the past 44 years has provided us opportunities to see 
many vehicles up close and personal. Cars have missed the 
curve, taken out trees and landed in our yard. On the night of 
February 1, another car went airborne and pushed over a 
24-foot oak tree in our parkway. 

On Sunday morning, neighbors Eric Rustad, 
John Key and Mateson Gutierrez showed 
up at our front door and told me they 
were ready to remove the fallen tree. They 
removed the branches and cut the trunk into 
pieces small enough to carry off in their two 
pickups. They helped clean up broken bricks, 
torn auto parts and damaged sprinkler pipes 
remaining after the accident. Then they 
drove the disemboweled tree to the dump. 
John Key claims he did most of the heavy 
lifting so the other two “young ‘uns wouldn’t 
hurt themselves.” 

Yep, we live in a great neighborhood. 
It’s especially appreciated when you’re a 
recipient of these kind favors.

Do We Live in a Great 
Neighborhood or What? 

By Garrett and Sharon Whitney
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Many of the houses in Mistletoe Heights are approximately 
100 years old! Ever wonder who lived here and what life was 
like for those early residents? Have you run across a great 
box of old photos in your attic? Has a descendent of an early 
resident of your home knocked on your door with tales to tell? 
Have you researched your house and its former owners at the 
public library? 

In conjunction with the upcoming Mistletoe Heights 
Centennial Celebration, a book is being written that details 
the architecture and history of the neighborhood. It 
will contain stories based on individual homes and 
previous owners who may have been rich, famous 
or even nefarious. A great deal of history has already 
been gathered but more is welcome. The committee 
developing the book needs your submission of 
write-ups, scanned photos and information. Photos 
and documents can be scanned for you if necessary. 
Due to printing deadlines, data is required no later 
than May 1, 2020. 

If possible, please submit high resolution scans 
of photos and/or documentation, and identify 
people and places where applicable. A committee 

member can assist with a mobile scanner if required. Stories, 
documents and photos may be emailed to: melanie.smith@
smithfamilyoffice.com or altonjim@gmail.com or tifrichey@
airmail.net. Or mailed/hand-delivered to: Tom Richey, 2304 
Edwin Street, Fort Worth, TX 76110 For more information, call 
Melanie Smith at (682) 225-6921.

In addition, a presale form is included below. Presales will help 
defray printing costs. Books will be available in the fall, in time 
for the upcoming Centennial Celebration.

Historic Mistletoe Heights Book

Historic Mistletoe Heights Book Presale Purchase

Number of books @ $12 each: ____________________  Total Cost: $____________________

Name: ____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address: __________________________________________________________________________________________________

I would like to make an additional donation of $____________ to help defray the printing costs.

Note: Presale price of $12 per copy is only available until 
publication. After publication, standard pricing is $15 per copy.

Make checks payable to Mistletoe Heights Association. 

Please mail completed form and payment to: 
Kathy McReynolds, 2312 Irwin Street, Fort Worth, TX 76110 
For additional information you may contact Kathy McReynolds 
at kathymc6.26@gmail.com.
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Almost all of the early residents of Mistletoe Heights prove 
to be interesting or successful people because it was the 
newest, greatest neighborhood being developed in Fort Worth 
circa 1920. It was very desirable for affluent up and comers 
who wanted to move to this prestigious area of brand new 
brick homes.

You should be able to research your property and early owners 
by trying the following:

Early deed records may be found at: www.tarrantcounty.com.
Go to the tab labeled “online services” and then “Deed History 
card search.” Some of the subdivisions you can search for in 
Mistletoe Heights include: Mistletoe Heights, Jerome, Forest 
Park Place, Mistletoe Sangamo, Sangamo Park, and Frisco.

Basic information can also be found on Tarrant Appraisal 
District where Tarrant County Property records have been kept 
since about the 1980s. You should be able to find your specific 
subdivision name, block number, and lot number on TAD.

Once you find a name of an early owner, try a search using 
the owner’s name or the business name associated with that 
person at https://fortworthlibrary.lyrasistechnology.org/ and 
http://www.fortworthtexasarchives.org/.

You can try Internet searches of all key words, names and 
addresses. Sometimes adding the words “Fort Worth,” 
“genealogy” or “history” to the key words helps narrow down 
results.

If you have a Fort Worth Library card with online access, you 
can search Fort Worth newspapers and other history online 
through their access to records. Phone or visit the downtown 
library and ask for help on how to get started.

A visit to the downtown Fort Worth Public Library asking 
for help in researching your property and the early people 
who lived there can be very helpful. They have the Sanborn 
Insurance Company Fire Maps, the Fort Worth City Directories 
and much more.

Also, you can try to search the Star-Telegram Photo Collection 
housed at UTA (https://library.uta.edu/digitalgallery/collections/
show/50) and the Portal of Texas History (https://texashistory.
unt.edu/).

Try Ancestry.com records — you can find census data, 
obituaries, birth and death dates, city directory info by year, 
and sometimes photos. With a name or two, you can usually 
find info there. 

Is your house a designated Fort Worth landmark? If so, 
the city’s Fort Worth Historic Preservation Office should 
have info on your house (http://fortworthtexas.gov/
planninganddevelopment/historic-preservation/). 

You can also check Historic Fort Worth’s archives for info on 
your home. (https://historicfortworth.org/resources/)
Sometimes they have a folder on historic homes. (Be sure 
to drop off a folder of your research on your home for them 
to archive after you have completed this project.) You can 
email your request to prc@historicfortworth.org or make an 
appointment and go there for help. The HFW archives also 
have the Sanborn Insurance Fire Maps.

Also, you can try to research the early families in your home 
by asking the Tarrant County Archives about specific names 
or key words. Try emailing LESpalding@tarrantcounty.com or 
archives@tarrantcounty.com. You can also visit the Tarrant 
County Archives. They too have the Sanborn Insurance Fire 
Maps. Mistletoe Heights is in the 1927 maps (don’t look in 
1926), Volume 4 and 1950 maps (Volume 5).

Good luck on your research! And please let us know if you find 
any more useful resources not listed here.

How to Research the History of Your Home

WORK CLOSE TO HOME!

Small Office Suites for Lease
Corner of Jerome and Mistletoe Blvd

2120 Mistletoe Blvd

Call 817-921-2122 for Information
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In the City
Police non-emergency number: 817-392-4222

Crime updates are available to citizens at any time:
fortworthpd.com. Go to crime information, then crime mapping.

Community engagement liaison: For our neighborhood, contact 
Tabitha Butler, 817-392-2045. 
tabitha.butler@fortworthtexas.gov

Link to city online pothole reporting form:
https://cityoffortworth.wufoo.com/forms/pothole.report

Link to code compliance issues and to report graffiti:
fortworthtexas.gov/codecompliance/myFtWorth

Link to garbage related issues:
www.fortworthtexas.gov.
Click on “Garbage and Recycling.”
Bulk trash pickup for our neighborhood is the week of the 
fourth Monday of the month.

Link to report animal 
issues, control, adoption:
fortworthtexas.gov; or 
call 817-392-1234.

Link to request permit 
for garage sale:
Fortworthtexas.gov; or 
call 817-392-2222.

For travel health information and inoculations, call Tarrant 
County Public Health Department, Travel Health Services, 
1101 S. Main St., Fort Worth, TX 76104.
817-321-4707

Fort Worth leash law:
http://fortworthtexas.gov/animals/laws

Fort Woof Dog Park:
http://fortwoof.org

Smart phone app: myFtWorth

House PortraitHouse Portrait

www.SteveMillerStudios.com

Original Oil on Canvas or Panel

Call Steve Miller
214-549-8406

or email:
smiller2@sbcglobal.net

Have Texas Artist Steve Miller create an 
Heirloom quality oil painting “en Plein Air” 
or a larger work from reference photos!

A unique work of
art that can be
passed down to
your children and
grand children.

These original
works in oil also
make a great, one-of-a-kind
Gift for the Holidays.
9 x 12 Plein Air on panel
Starts at $375
Larger sizes available
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www.edwardjones.com

Protect your family's 
financial future. 

Bruce C Border, CFP® 
Financial Advisor

2453 Forest Park Boulevard 
Ft Worth, TX 76110 
817-926-8056
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www.edwardjones.com

Protect your family's 
financial future. 

Bruce C Border, CFP® 
Financial Advisor

2453 Forest Park Boulevard 
Ft Worth, TX 76110 
817-926-8056
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edwardjones.com

The market changes. 
Are you prepared?

Bruce C Border, CFP® 
Financial Advisor

2453 Forest Park Boulevard 
Ft Worth, TX 76110 
817-926-8056

Member SIPC
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What would you like to 
see in the newsletter?
We want your feedback! What topics would 
you like to see in the newsletter? Send us your 
suggestions: newsletter@mistletoeheights.org.

R E S I D E N T I A L  R E A L  E S TAT E  S E R V I C E S

C O M M E R C I A L  R E A L  E S TAT E  S E R V I C E S

P R O P E R T Y  M A N A G E M E N T

1253 W. Magnolia Ave., Ft. Worth, TX 76104 | 817.920.0000

northernrealtygroup.com

CHOOSE A LOCAL BRAND

DISHES
ENCORE

3811 Rutledge Street (at 3900 W. Vickery)
Fort Worth, TX 76107

www.dishesencore.com ◆ 817-744-8548

Ask About

FREE
SHIPPING!

Steelite Craft
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Mistletoe Heights Association 
Annual Dues Drive 

All residents of Mistletoe Heights are members of the association and dues donations   
are completely voluntary. Any amount is welcomed and appreciated. Your dues fund a 
number of special projects as well as seasonal social gatherings, landscape maintenance, 
newsletter and directory publications. 

Our annual dues drive begins in April and continues through October. You will see this 
flyer in our newsletters as we collect dues donations for our neighborhood association. 
We will also recognize donors in EVERY newsletter through November with the final 
recognition published in our December issue. 

Levels of giving for this year are: 

Mistletoe – up to $49 
Holly - $50 to $99 

Magnolia - $100 to $149 
Poinsettia - $150 and up 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Thank you for supporting your neighborhood association. Together we can 
make Mistletoe Heights an even better place to live. 

Please return your dues donation to: 
Mistletoe Heights Association 
c/o Jeri Jo Blackmon 
1408 Mistletoe Drive  
Fort Worth, TX 76110 
 
To donate by Pay Pal go to: 
http://www.mistletoeheights.org/dues.html 
and be sure to add your name(s) and address 

$25 $75 $100 $ 150+ 

Name(s)   
(As you prefer to be listed in the newsletter – 
adult names only) 

 
Address: ____________________________________  

Please check here if you wish your donation to remain anonymous 

If you can volunteer some time to our association list your name and include 
a telephone number where we can reach you _______________________  
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The seasons come and go and everyone gets busier and busier, 
which is why it’s so important for you to SAVE THE DATE for 
our neighborhood’s 100th birthday party, October 18, 2020!

This celebration will begin at 3 p.m., as we tour various homes 
in the neighborhood. If you would like to open your home (or 
part of it or even your porch) for a tour, please let us know. 
Your home does not have to be 100 years old for you to 
participate. All of the homes in Mistletoe Heights are special, 
no matter their age!

At 5 p.m., at Triangle Park, there will be a champagne toast 
after a few words from some special guests. We will have food 
trucks and a birthday cake, too! The children can participate in 
games from the 1920s, which should be great fun, and there 
will be items for purchase to commemorate this special time 
for our neighborhood.

We are still working on the details and will update you in every 
newsletter. If you have any questions, please contact Leslie 
Houston at llhtexas@aol.com.

Centennial Celebration: Save the Date! 

Since the last neighborhood directory was compiled and 
published in 2013, lots of things have changed, so it looks like 
it’s time to put together a new directory. This time around, 
we are trying to simplify the procedure as much as possible. 
The directory contains block listings and residents, plus an 
alphabetical resident listing. In order to gather the pertinent 
information, please either complete the paper form below or 
the online form, which can be found at https://bit.ly/2HzSR5P. 

Return paper forms to Tom Richey, or secondarily, to your 
block captain. At some point, we may need volunteers to help 
gather data that have not been submitted, so if you would like 
to assist, in this effort please contact Tom Richey at tifrichey@
airmail.net or (817) 923-7352. Block captains that receive 
submitted forms may also pass them on to Tom. The deadline 
for submissions is May 1, 2020, but sooner is always better. 
We are hoping for publication by fall.

Updating the Mistletoe Heights Directory

Mistletoe Heights Directory Contact Information
Participation in the directory is entirely voluntary. By submitting this form, you agree that all information provided to the 
Mistletoe Heights Neighborhood Association may be printed and published in the directory, which will be distributed to the 
public. Only fill out the information you wish to have published.

Family Name: _________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Residents: ____________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address: _____________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone Number: ____________________________________ Email: ____________________________________________________________

Are you interested in volunteering for neighborhood events?   nn Yes   nn No
Please return this form no later than May 1, 2020 to Tom Richey at 2304 Edwin Street

Do you know anyone connected with a business on Park Place, 
Forest Park Boulevard, Eighth Avenue, Mistletoe Boulevard, 
Rosedale Street, Magnolia Avenue or Park Hill?
The Mistletoe Express is looking for someone to contact local 
businesses to advertise in our newsletter. Over the past few 
years, the number of advertisers has dwindled, and we need 
new advertisers to break even on the cost of the newsletter.
Having an advertising manager for the newsletter would be 
ideal. The position would require a time commitment of only 

a few hours a month. Until we have one, if any individual 
neighbor has a contact with a business proprietor and would 
be willing to speak directly to that person about advertising in 
the Mistletoe Express, that would be helpful.
If you are interested and able to help, contact Treasurer, 
Jeri Jo Blackmon, for details about ad specifications, deadlines 
and pricing, or just look on the back page of the newsletter ... 
You know you know somebody!

Who Do You Know?
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Ruth Story
Broker Associate
Listing Specialist

817.992.9232
Ruth@KWStoryGroup.com

Canyon Van Cleave
Realtor

Buyer Specialist
817.372.5099

Canyon@KWStoryGroup.com

Selling homes in your  
neighborhood since 2001.

www.kwstorygroup.com

Kati Van Cleave
Broker Associate

New Construction Specialist
817.992.6817

Kati@KWStoryGroup.com

The Story GroupThe Story GroupThe Story Group
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Get connected. Be more 
engaged. Please share with 
us your experiences of good 
will in the neighborhood to 
newsletter@mistletoeheights.org 

or to president@mistletoeheights.org. Here are 
some ways to find out what’s going on in the 
neighborhood:

Facebook Chat Room
facebook.com/groups/mhneighbors

NextDoor Page  
mistletoeheights.nextdoor.com

Webpage 
mistletoeheights.org/contacts

Stay Connected with 
Your Neighbors

Volunteers Needed

Support Our Advertisers
The officers of the Mistletoe Heights Association encourage 
you to support the businesses that advertise in our newsletter. 
These organizations pay to be in our newsletter and support 
our neighborhood. Their businesses also make this publication 
possible. Without them we would not be able to provide 
printed newsletters to every household in the neighborhood 
free of charge.

Advertising Submission Process
All ads must be paid for by the end of the month prior to 
the month in which the ad will appear. Artwork for all ads 
should also be submitted by the end of the month prior. 
Artwork should be emailed to: advertise@mistletoeheights.
org. Should you have any questions, please email advertise@
mistletoeheights.org

  Gaye Reed

817-688-1952
gaye.reed@cbfw.com

In case you didn’t know, I’m more than 
just a Mistletoe Heights’ area Realtor— 
I represent buyers and sellers all over 
Fort Worth, Tarrant County and beyond.

Call me with all 
your real estate 
needs & questions.      

please don’t fence me in

We need more volunteers, especially some talented and 
energetic people to take over several key offices in the Mistletoe 
Heights Association. Help us make this neighborhood better.

Are you new to the neighborhood and would like to get 
involved? Here are a few great ways, and you will get to meet 
a lot of interesting neighbors!

Historical Preservation Committee: We are looking for 
any interested people to join the Historical Preservation 
Committee. Help us ensure the integrity of the architecture in 
our community. 

Newby Park Gardening Committee: We need a group of 
people to work on a rotating basis to care for the plants and 
flowers in Newby Park.  

Contact MHA President Mark Philpot at president@
mistletoheights.com if you are interested in any of these 
positions.

How to Reach the Mistletoe 
Heights Officers: 
President: Mark Philpot: mark@leaguere.com

Vice President: Corey Bearden: 
	 michael.corey.bearden@gmail.com

Treasurer: Jeri Jo Blackmon: JeriJo@charter.net

Newsletter: Chloe Stern: chloeelisestern@gmail.com

Secretary: Val Ewing: agdoc05@hotmail.com 
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Free Classifieds
As a MH resident, you get one free text-only ad per issue. 
Please submit your ad by 4/28/19 for May/June edition.

TUTOR
K-5th grade. Caring, encouraging, experienced (20 years) 
certified elementary school teacher is offering tutoring 
through out the year.  Areas of specialty are writing and 
language arts. Contact Kathy Jo Rogers at 817.688.0905 
or Krogers@theoakridgeschool.org. 

PET SITTING 
At-home mom who LOVES animals would love to help 
take care of yours! Please call Diana Brandenberg,
214-734-9140.

WILLS AND ESTATE PLANNING
Attorney Thomas McCracken offers affordable will/trust 
preparation and other estate planning with personal, 
neighborly service. Call/text 214-862-5612 or e-mail 
tlmccracken@utexas.edu.

JUST PAWS PET SITTING SERVICES
Serving MISTLETOE HEIGHTS. CUSTOMIZED Services 
Tailored To Meet You & Your Pet’s Needs. CALL or TEXT:  
JODY  (817) 229-8342 *** References Available Upon 
Request***

TAX PREPARATION
Jeri Jo Blackmon, former IRS Agent and current Enrolled 
Agent licensed by the IRS will prepare and e-file your 
individual or business tax returns. Also, as a QuickBooks 
Pro Advisor, training is available for individuals or 
businesses who want to improve their skills or learn new 
skills using QuickBooks accounting software. Contact Jeri 
Jo Blackmon at 817-923-4393 or email 
JeriJo@Charter.net. 1408 Mistletoe Drive.

PIANO LESSONS
Lessons for beginners through intermediate levels, children 
and adults. “I’ve been a resident in Mistletoe Heights since 
2008 and teaching piano since 1990. Please give me a call 
and leave a message at 817-927-8876. Thank you.” 
Mary C. Smith • 2300 W. Magnolia Ave.

Do you know of a Mistletoe Heights neighbor 
who has accomplished something great?

Tell us about it at
newsletter@mistletoeheights.org.

Join the Mistletoe 
Heights Email List
To subscribe to the Mistletoe 
Heights Residents mailing list, go to 
mistletoeheights.org, click on “Email List” 
and look for “Subscribing to Residents.” 
Enter your name and email address, and then 
click “Subscribe.” 

Note: You may need to add 
residents-bounces@mistletoeheights.org to your address 
book to receive emails. If you have questions or concerns, 
contact moderator@mistletoeheights.org. 

Check out our website: mistletoeheights.org

Friend us on Facebook: facebook.com/mistletoeheights
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Helpful Phone Numbers, Emails, Addresses and Websites
City Information
City Code violations		  817.392.1234
City of Fort Worth		  817.392.2255
fortworthtexas.gov
Police—nonemergency		  817.392.4222
Garage sale permits		  817.392.7851
Graffiti abatement		  817.212.2700
Lily B. Clayton Elementary	 817.922.6660
schools.fwisd.org/clayton
Paschal High School		  817.814.5000
paschalhs.org
Historical Preservation
Justin Newhart		  817.392.8037
justin.newhart@fortworthtexas.gov
Southside Preservation Hall
Hallyes@earthlink.net		  817.926.2800
southsidepreservation.com
The T/Longhorn Trolley		  817.215.8600
the-t.com
Trinity Railway Express		  817.215.8600
trinityrailwayexpress.org
City Council District 9
Ann Zadeh		  817.392.8809
district9@fortworthtexas.gov

MHA officers
officers@mistletoeheights.org
President
Mark Philpot 		  817.681.6681
president@mistletoeheights.org
Vice President
Corey Bearden		  817.889.5032
vicepresident@mistletoeheights.org
Secretary
Valerie Ewing		  817.791.9535	
secretary@mistletoeheights.org
Treasurer
Jeri Jo Blackmon		  817.923.4393
treasurer@mistletoeheights.org
Newsletter Editor
Chloe Stern		  512-784-0530
newsletter@mistletoeheights.org

Volunteers
Historic Preservation Committee
Susan Willis		  817.924.4000
Melanie Smith		  682.225.6921
Street Rep Captains
Melissa Kohout (East side)	 817.313.1419
Rosaline Eastepp Takes		  817.475.3715
(West side)
Welcome Baskets
Kathy Jo Rogers		  817.688.0905
Denise Semple		  817.733.0404
Advertising Manager
advertise@misteltoeheights.org
Newby Park
Vacancy
Email Moderator
Richard Yantis		  817.924.2857
Webmaster
Scott Ewing		  214.403.7762
Historian
Luke Ellis		  817.339.2459
Yard of the Month
Claudia Camp		  817.924.5193

Street Reps (listed by blocks)
East of Forest Park 
2200 W. Rosedale South
Lysta Haynes		  817.675.4163
2200 Irwin
Gary Willis		  817.797.7654
2100/2200 Mistletoe Blvd.
Melissa Kohout		  817.313.1419
2100/2200 West Magnolia
Jason Lovelady 		
2200 Harrison
Mary Ellen Peipert		  817.614.9794
2100 Harrison Ave.
Chris & Sawyer Taylor		  817.201.5320
2100 Mistletoe Ave.
Pat Hale 		  817.924.5263
2200 Mistletoe Ave.
Richard & Christi Yantis		  817.924.2857
2100/2200 Edwin
Katrina Pittman		  817.921.2221

2100 Weatherbee
John Taggart		  No # Provided
2200 Weatherbee
Adam &Anne Weiskittel		  817.653.2912
2100 Morphy
Ben Connelly		  No # Provided
Forest Park Blvd.
Steve McReynolds		  817.926.7955
West of Forest Park
2300 W. Rosedale South
Collin Wright		  No # Provided
2300 Irwin
Steve McReynolds		  817-926-7955
2300/2400 Mistletoe Blvd.
James Huling		  No # Provided
2300 West Magnolia
Susan Pressley		  817.923.6061
2300/2400 Harrison
Robert DeVargas		  817.923.9393
2300 Mistletoe Ave.
The Fullers		  817-291-1298
2300 Edwin
Janis Arwin		  No # Provided
1100 Clara
Marc & Kathy Jo Rogers		  817.923.3304
1200 Clara
Bryce & Laura Docker		  No # Provided         
1100 Buck
Martin Herring		  817.923.3843
1200/1300 Buck
Vacant
1100 Mistletoe Drive
Mark and Kellye Neuweiller	 No # Provided
1200-1414 Mistletoe Drive
Meralen & Gerry Tyson		  817.926.5909
2300 Mistletoe Drive
Chris Fershtand		  817.923.8422

Neighborhood Police Officer
Ray Azucena
Work Cell	 682.319.7613
Desk Phone	 817.392.4709
RayChristian.Azucena@fortworthtexas.gov

MHA Yearly Memberships
Voluntary dues are $15, $25, $50 or 
whatever you can afford. Your dues help pay 
for this newsletter, the Mistletoe Heights 
phone directory, and many neighborhood 
functions. Please make your check payable 
to: Mistletoe Heights Association. Mail to: 
Jeri Jo Blackmon, 1408 Mistletoe Drive.

Free Classified Ads
As a MH resident, you get one free classified 
ad. Please submit copy by the 15th of the 
month. Notify the editor at 817.201.1909 or 
email: newsletter@mistletoeheights.org.

Editorial Policy
Articles and letters to the editor are 
welcomed. To be published as written, letters 
must be addressed to the editor, signed, and 
include a phone number.
Anonymous letters will not be published. 
Articles may be submitted for publication, 
signed or unsigned, subject to approval and 
editing.

Contact information helps, especially if we 
have questions for you.
Letters to the editor are limited to a half-
page (approximately 350 words).

Please send email to:
newsletter@mistletoeheights.org.

Advertising Information
To place an advertisement or for actual 
mechanical sizes, please email:
advertise@mistletoeheights.org 
Business-card size $25
1/4 page $50
Half page $100
Full Page $200
Pre-printed inserts $100
8 1/2 x 11
Deadline for ads, payment, and artwork 
is the 15th of the month.


